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February 2, 2015

Notice to Industry
RESIDENTIAL SPRINKLERS

Clark County Board of Commissioners on August 20, 2013 adopted the Building
Administrative Code which contained amendments to 2012 International Residential
Code. At the time of adoption, Clark County deleted the requirements for residential
sprinklers within one and two family dwellings. This condition was held in abeyance
pending changes to the economic conditions within Southern Nevada. During the
January 5, 2015 Board of County Commission meeting, there was a public discussion
regarding residential sprinklers. The Board requested stakeholder’s input to determine
the cost and benefits of adopting the residential sprinkler provisions. Please submit
written comments to Carol Carter at carolc@clarkcountynv.gov no later than February
20, 2015.

Sincerely,

M%%//

Ronald L. Lynn
Director/Building & Fire Official
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